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GATE CITY PLANNING COMMISSION 

MINUTES 

 

June 4, 2013 

 

 
The regular monthly meeting of the Gate City Planning Commission was held Tuesday,  
June 4, 2013 at Gate City Town Hall. 
 
EXCERPT OF MINUTES  
 

 
 GATE CITY TOWN ATTORNEY: 

 
 

(A) Michele Brooks reports that The Office of the Attorney General of Virginia has ruled 
that the original lease agreement for the “Old King Ford” property, submitted by V-Dot 
between the Town of Gate City and the Virginia Department of Transportation cannot 
be amended. 

 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:   
   

(A) After discussion of the general and unrelated terms of the lease agreement from V-
DOT for the “Old King Ford” property, Jo Ann Castle made the motion that Commission 
ask the Town Council to contact Delegate Terry Kilgore and request his assistance in 
obtaining a lease for the property that will address only the issues that might arise with 
the Town’s use of the property as a traveler’s rest. Motion seconded by Tim Barley. 

 
 
VOTING AYE: Tim Bartley, Jo Ann Castle, Roger Cassell, and Delany Herron. 

 VOTING NAY: None 
 ABSENT: Faye Sanders 
 ABSTAINING: None 
  

MOTION CARRIED 
 

 


